U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, Pittsburgh                                                       MARCH 11, 2013
Operations Division
MEMORANDUM FOR:  WATERWAYS ASSOCIATION OF PITTSBURGH
SUBJECT: MARCH 13, 2013 Meeting
ITEMS OF INTEREST TO NAVIGATION


1. LOCK CLOSURES AND DELAYS 
The auxiliary chamber at Braddock L/D remains out of operation, due to a deteriorated hydraulic line.  We expect minimal delays to navigation as result of this chamber outage.  Repairs are tentatively expected to be accomplished by 14 or 15 March 2013.
The old Upper River Guard wall at Lock 4 Monongahela was removed on 06 Feb. 2013. We are re-programming funds for Monongahela River Dredging to pursue a simplified acquisition contract within the next 45 days.  We anticipate dredging operations to commence shortly afterwards.
VANTAGE Corp continues work on the Interlock upgrade contract at Montgomery L/D. There will be intermittent closures of the 360' chamber on Monday 11 Mar. 2013 for Vantage to switch to the new interlock system.  Scheduled 4 hour closure of the 600' chamber on Thursday 14 Mar. 2013, for Vantage to switch to the new interlock system. Planned Closures will be coordinated between lockage’s.
SCHEDULED REPAIR PARTY MAINTENANCE ACTIVITIES:


The 2013 Fleet Repair Schedule change has been approved.  The Montgomery closure will begin on June 3rd and end on July 12th.  The main chamber will be closed to navigation from June 3-14 and again on July 1-12.  The chamber will be open to traffic June 15-30.  A Notice to Navigation will be published.

The main lock chamber at 3 Mon River will be closed from April 22 through May 17.   The extended river chamber will remain open to navigation.  A Notice to Navigation will be published.

2.  RECOMMENDED INTERNET SITES 


a. Daily Navigation Conditions:  www.lrd-wc.usace.army.mil/text/pitrpti.txt
b. Current River Conditions:  http://wmw.lrp.usace.army.mil 
            c. District Navigation Notices:  www.lrp.usace.army.mil/or/or-f/navrpt.htm 
      d.LPMS Public Web Site:  http://corpslocks.usace.army.mil/
3. OTHER ITEMS OF INTEREST 
Notice is hereby given that the USACE – Pittsburgh District will no longer send Notices to Navigation Interests by e-mail.  In order to view these notices, you must access the USACE – Pittsburgh District web page at: http://www.lrp.usace.army.mil/missions/NavigationNotices.aspx
USACE will continue to send electronic version of Notices to Navigation Interests to USCG (United States Coast Guard) and the Waterways Association.
River Navigation Charts are available by calling the Government Printing Office Book Store at 866-512-1800.
                                                                             /signed/
                                                                       JAMES R. FISHER
                                                                       Acting Chief, Operations Division
